

Rookery Avenue
Ashton-in-Makerfield
Wigan, WN4 9PF
T: 01942 728651
E: enquiries@arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk
W: www.arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr. M. J. Dumican
B.A. (Hons), PGCSE, NPOH, MSc, MEd

12 September 2025

## Dear Parent/Carer

We have enjoyed a wonderful two weeks back in school and I sincerely hope that it has been a good start to the new school year for your child. This letter is primarily for Y7 parents/carers, as they are getting used to our school routines, but it also serves as a timely reminder to all other parents/carers.

This letter is to ask for your help with a couple of issues. The first is to ask parents/family members to **please not come to the school reception between 3.00pm-3.15pm**. At the end of the school day, all staff members are involved in ensuring that our pupils leave the school site safely and we do not want to keep parents/family members outside the school, waiting for a response during this short period.

The second is the **unauthorised use of mobile phones during the school day**. I am sure that you are aware of the recent publicity surrounding this. The DfE 'expects' schools to prohibit the use of mobile phones in schools. Therefore, I provide a timely reminder to parents of our current mobile phone rules.

As you are aware, I would much prefer a situation whereby no pupil came into school with a mobile phone, but I completely understand that you want your child to have a mobile phone for safety reasons whilst they travel to and from school. If you want this for your child, I politely request that you have a conversation with them to explain how important it is for you that they only contact you **on their way to and from school**.

## In other words, they:

- > MUST TURN THEIR MOBILE PHONE OFF WHEN THEY WALK INTO SCHOOL and
- > ONLY TURN IT BACK ON AGAIN WHEN THEY ARE OUTSIDE THE SCHOOL GATES

This is the only way you can be sure they will not have their mobile phone temporarily confiscated. I make this request for a number of reasons: -

- > So that **All** pupils comply with the school policy on the unauthorised use of mobile phones and therefore do not receive the sanctions that go along with this.
- > So that you do not have the inconvenience of coming to school to collect the mobile phone.
- > So that pupils are able to concentrate on their school day, instead of being distracted by messages or social media posts (they can be terribly distracted by this).
- > So that both pupils and staff are protected against unauthorised audio or video recordings which subsequently appear on social media. Unfortunately, we have experienced examples of both in previous years. These videos can be extremely offensive and upsetting to the individuals who feature in them. Please read a DfE statement <a href="here">here</a> and a news item on the BBC <a href="here">here</a>.

I would therefore ask you to support us in sending a very clear message to your child, please tell them:-

- They <u>must not</u> use their mobile phones to contact you during the school day (or for any other reason). Instead, they must go to the Pastoral Hub who will contact you on their behalf.
- If you need to contact them during the school day, please either send an email to <a href="mailto:enquiries@arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk">enquiries@arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk</a> or telephone the school office (01942 728651). We will then get the message to your child as soon as is practicable. If your child does not follow the very clear school procedures on mobile phone use and uses it during the school day, **they must expect it to be confiscated for the reasons outlined above**.
- The only exception to allow access in school would be in very rare circumstances if students are given explicit permission to use their mobile phone by their teacher. An example happens at the start of the year when we use two-factor authentication to log in to the computers as a security measure. Even then, we have contingency plans for pupils without mobile phones.

The vast majority of pupils comply with our school rules by never using their mobile phone during the school day. However, if you could reinforce the message contained within this letter with your child at home, hopefully it will reduce the amount of time spent by staff reminding students about their inappropriate use of mobile phones and subsequent confiscation. It would also reduce the burden on parents to come into school to collect them and the associated difficulties this creates, as the school office closes at 4.00pm

Thank you for your continued support, which is always greatly appreciated.

Yours faithfully

M.J. Dunca

M J DUMICAN Headteacher